
DATE:  June 3, 2019 

TO: Honorable Chair and Board Members of the Civil Service Board 

FROM: Barbara J. Salvini, Secretary to the Board/HR Director 

RE:  BOARD MEMBER VACANCY/APPOINTMENT PROCESS 

______________________________________________________________________ 

As you are aware, with the vacancy on the Civil Service Board, applications were being 

accepted by the City Clerk’s office to fill the seat.  The Council will be appointing a new 

Board Member at the June 11, 2019, City Council meeting to be officially seated July 1, 

2019. 

There is one candidate for the vacant seat and in order to be compliant with the Brown 

Act and past practices, the Board must do the following prior to the Council’s action to 

appoint a new Board Member: 

 June 3 - The Board needs to decide, by taking action in an open, public meeting,

to interview, discuss and recommend the candidate for appointment.  The Board

will advise the Secretary to the Board to submit the candidate to the City Clerk on

the Board’s behalf.

 June 11 – New Civil Service Board Member selected by City Council.

 July 1 – First Meeting of New Board Member

Attachment – Application for Maiqual Talbot 

cc: Anita Lakhani, Deputy City Attorney 
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